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We are called to strengthen our faith and sent to continue the 
ministry of Jesus Christ by service and witness in the world.

Greetings my Missionary Sisters,

I greet you all in the matchless name of Jesus Christ our Risen Savior.  I would like to thank you all for the 
marvelous work that has been done on behalf of moving missions forward.  

ALL I know is that the Ninth District is indeed the best and “They not like us!”

As we continue to move missions forward, we are excited to share that we have begin our Ninth District Book 
Club (for our YPD’ers and Missionaries). I know and understand the power of reading and learning. It opens so 
many doors and helps us to process fact from fiction. 

The Ninth District is indeed reading!

We must model what we talk about. I am excited to share that next week during the Christian Education 
Congress, we will have our culminating activity of sharing in a discussion about our first book written by our 
very own Missionary, Mrs. Lynda Lowrey. The title is “Turning 15 on the Road to Freedom.” Please make sure 
you have finished reading it by next Tuesday, July 1, 2025 and please be sure to bring your book with you. I am 
excited because we will hear directly from the author herself!

Many thanks to the Book Club Chairperson, Mrs. Jackie Carter and the entire committee. Once the second novel 
is selected, we will share out.

STAY TUNED and STAY WOKE

Let us continue to do God’s work in a more excellent way. Let us not grow weary in well doing. Thank you, 
Lord, for the energy you provide. Our work indeed is all Divine!

Sincerely,

Supervisor McAllister

http://www.9thepiscopaldistrictwms.org


Greetings, beloved sisters of the 9th Episcopal District Women’s Missionary Society! 

With a heart full of gratitude and purpose, I am elated to introduce a sacred and significant moment in our 
district’s journey. It is with great excitement and reverence that we officially introduce the Deana Young 
McAllister Leadership Institute — a powerful new initiative birthed from a vision of equipping, 
inspiring, and elevating the next generation of missionary leaders. 

Named in honor of a trailblazing servant-leader who exemplifies grace, wisdom, and unwavering 
commitment to our work, this institute will serve as a wellspring of knowledge, mentorship, and spiritual 
growth for women across our churches. This Institute is being led by our former Episcopal Presidents, 
Sisters Susie Bonner and Hattie Nathan. Serving on the steering committee is a representative from each of 
our annual conferences (Sisters Yvonne Saxon-ARRAC, Mary Porter-NWAC, Evadna Moment-SEAC, 
Sharon Massingale-NEAC, and Philonese Reed-SWAC).  

We are pleased to announce that applications are now open for those who feel called to be part of this 
dynamic leadership experience. Participation in the institute requires a submitted application, and we 
encourage every eligible WMS member with a heart for service and leadership to apply. 

As we embrace this new beginning, we are also overflowing with excitement for our Week of Service and 
Love (July 21-27, led by our First Vice-President, Ebony Smith.  This is a sacred time set apart to live out 
our mission through acts of compassion, outreach, and unwavering love. This is more than a week on the 
calendar, it is a divine opportunity to embody the heart of Christ through hands-on ministry. 

Whether through feeding the hungry, clothing the needy, caring for the sick, mentoring our youth, or 
simply offering a listening ear, each gesture echoes the heart of Christ and the spirit of missionary work. 

The 9th Episcopal District WMS has always stood strong in faith, fierce in service, and united in love — 
and this week, we continue that legacy with boldness and joy. 

May God bless each of you richly as we lead, serve, and love together.  THE WORK IS ALL DIVINE! 

In Christ’s love and service,

Sherryl Whiting 

Sherryl Whiting, Episcopal WMS President
God First, Missions Forward, Love Unconditionally
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African Methodist Episcopal Church   Ninth Episcopal District   Bishop Julius Harrison McAllister, Jr., Presiding Prelate   Mrs. Deana Young McAllister, Episcopal Supervisor                           
June 25, 2025
 
Good evening, Ninth Episcopal District Family, 

I pray all is well with you and your family. As we continue to endure the current heat wave affecting much of the United States, 
please know that you are in my thoughts and prayers. We are no strangers to intense summer temperatures here in Alabama, but this 
season has brought unusually hot weather in many of the communities where we reside. 

In light of this, I want to offer a suggestion, not as a mandate, but as a ministry opportunity. If your church is equipped and you feel 
that your house of worship can accommodate my request, please consider opening your doors as a cooling station for your members 
and the surrounding community. Designated hours could be established where individuals can come and find relief in a cool and 
safe space. This small act of hospitality could have a great impact on the lives of those who are most vulnerable in this weather. I 
thank you in advance for your compassion and care. 

Secondly, Supervisor Deana and I are extremely excited about our upcoming 2025 Christian Education Congress (CEC), that will 
take place June 30th through July 3rd on the campus of Alabama A&M University in Huntsville, Alabama. We are anticipating a 
powerful experience filled with anointed preaching, inspiring music, engaging workshops, and meaningful moments through 
CDMC, our Jesus Jordans, and the Jam Fest. You don’t want to miss this special moment. 

As we prepare, I want to share a few important notes regarding attire for the week: 
• All laity and youth are encouraged to dress down in respectful and comfortable attire throughout the week. It is summertime, 
and we want everyone to be at ease while enjoying the fullness of this experience. 

• On Monday evening, for the Opening Worship Service at 7:09 PM, we are asking the following: 
◦ Pastors to wear their Methodist black with clergy collar. 
◦ The Bishop, visiting Bishop, Presiding Elders will wear clergy collars and robes. 

• For all other worship services (Morning Glory, Hour of Power, Tuesday evening service, and Wednesday 
Morning Glory): 
◦ Program participants are asked to wear standard church attire. 
◦ No clergy collars are required for these services. 
◦ Laity are encouraged to continue in comfortable attire throughout the week. 

We are believing God for a powerful time together. Come with expectation. Come with joy. Come ready to learn, to grow, and to 
experience God in fresh and transformative ways. 

We look forward to seeing each of you this Monday as we begin this sacred and exciting journey together. 

In His Name because of Christ and Calvary, 
Bishop Julius H. McAllister, Jr. 
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PLEASE VISIT OUR STORE! 
9thepiscopaldistrictwms.org 

We want to place an additional order for 
Cardigans, we need 50, please order today!

Ms. Sherryl Stovall Whiting, Episcopal WMS President 
Mrs. Deana Young McAllister, Episcopal Supervisor 
Bishop Julius Harrison McAllister, Jr., Presiding Prelate

http://9thepiscopaldistrictwms.org
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Annual Conference 
Compassionate Care Project

Each Conference is asked to choose an organization, donate pillows, and to be creative!
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Please contact your President if you would like to order a book!
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Get Ready, Get Ready, Get Ready!

The 9th Episcopal District is making a QUILT!

Please start gathering WMS t-shirts 
(Local, Area, Conference, Episcopal)

Additional Information is coming!
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PLEASE SUPPORT OUR YOUNG PEOPLE!
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CONFERENCE HAPPENINGS!



MISSIONS FORWARD | 23

WMS ANNUAL CONFERENCE SCHEDULE
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YPD ANNUAL CONFERENCE SCHEDULE
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YPD ANNUAL CONFERENCE SCHEDULE 
CONTINUED
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July  
Birthday 
Wishes!

Please keep ALL of our  
SICK and SHUT-IN  

as well as our 
BEREAVED FAMILIES 

in your prayers!
🙏 🙏 🙏


